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This week our main focus has been to prepare our first ever Cheon Il Guk leaders Assembly at the 

national level. Our aim was to give report on all that transpired in the Leaders Assembly in Benin in the 

month of March 2017. Also, we wanted to use this Assembly to determine those who can really be part of 

the national staff ,as the new national leader takes office and he is yet to form his team of leaders. 

Therefore , the Assembly was held from Saturday 6th May to Sunday ,7th May 2017 at the church 

premise at Mile 7 in Accra. The first day , we had about thirty participants and on Sunday ,we had 94 

participants. 

 

A full report on our National assembly will be sent very soon. 

 

Meanwhile, during the week, precisely on Wednesday, 3rd May, two pastors from two different 

charismatic churches received Divine Lectures (introduction and chapter 1) at Ofankor Centre. 

 

On Tuesday,2nd May, members of Pokuase Dome Abra Centre organised a prayer session followed by 

teaching of Divine Principle. Twelve (12) people attended. 

 

A part from this few activities, church services were held in all our small centres in Accra and Dodowa 

also in Nuba, Atwebenso in the Western Region and also in Kumasi in the Ashanti Region. 

 

In Accra, we had the meeting / education with the blessing candidates today Sunday 7th May after 

Sunday Service. Seven of them attended the meeting.We used the opportunity to cross check all the 

documents and encouraged most of them to hurry up in raising their blessing fees. Also, during the 

meeting, most candidates informed us on personal devotion that they wanted to initiate to support their 

matching and blessing application. Most of them opted for full bows, prayer and also hoon do kae. Most 

of them will be doing the condition in 21 days and few in 40 days. 
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